
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 5 JUNE 2003

                                                                                                                                                                                                 

COS.46/03
WORK PROGRAMME

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented the Overview and Scrutiny Work Programme for this Committee for 2003/04.  He informed Members that, the Best Value Review Programme would be dependent on the outcome of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment, as time and resources would be allocated to progress issues identified during the CPA process.  

Performance Monitoring would again focus on lower quartile performance indicators and a report was expected from the Head of Policy and Strategy on the Authority’s new suite of performance indicators which would be more focused, more related to corporate objectives and would include fewer performance indicators.  

Mr Mallinson then commented on Subject Reviews and enquiries.  He advised that the Theatre Arts Centre Study was still ongoing and a feasibility study undertaken by the Lonsdale Trust would be considered at the next meeting of the Committee.  He then asked Members to consider which Subject Reviews or Enquiries they wished to undertake during 2003/04.  To assist Members, he circulated a list of potential topics from last year, some of which had been identified by the Citizens Panel, a number of cross-cutting reviews which had been left over from suggested lists, review topics which had been suggested at the Annual Overview and Scrutiny Workshop and some review selection criteria which were good practice to use in prioritising Reviews or Enquiries.  Any Subject Reviews which were requested by the Committee would be sent to the Management Committee for prioritisation and agreement of the Work Programmes for all Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

Members noted with some concern that it may take some time for the formal results of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment process to be made available and this would impact on the timescale for undertaking Best Value Reviews within this current year.

Members then discussed potential Subject Reviews or Enquiries which they would like to undertake during 2003 and suggested a Review on the University of Cumbria and Post-16 Education.  Members suggested that this was an area which should fall under the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee although the Overview and Scrutiny Manager pointed out that there it was currently under the remit of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 

Members also suggested a review into post Foot and Mouth health and environmental matters which would essentially be a cross-cutting review. 

The Portfolio Holder for Policy for Performance Management and Finance and Resources commented that if the Committee wished to undertake a review into what should essentially be post-14 Education, it would need to be progressed as a matter of urgency because of the current changes in Further Education within the County.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager then suggested that the Management Committee may wish to consult the Executive on the choice of Subject reviews and request Executive input to the process.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Work Programme for 2003/04 be noted.

(2) That it be noted that Best Value Reviews would be dependent on the outcome of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment process.

(3) That the Management Committee be asked to approve the following Subject Reviews/Enquiries to be undertaken by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee:


(a) Post-16 Education and University of Cumbria


(b) Post Foot and Mouth Environmental and Health Matters

(4)  That the suggestions that the Management Committee consult the Executive on the choice of Subject Reviews be welcomed.







